Dear Parent
Following our Ofsted inspection of 15th & 16th March, please find attached the Ofsted report.
The grades that can be awarded are outstanding, good, requires improvement or inadequate.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There are 60 sub criteria used by Ofsted to judge schools, across 5 different categories. In our recent inspection, 55 of these were considered to fulfil the criteria for good. In 5 sub criteria, we were assessed as requiring improvement, and therefore, disappointingly, the overall rating given to the academy this time was that we require improvement. 
The leadership team had already identified that improvements needed to be made in these areas and work was, and will continue to be, ongoing to address these issues that are not yet good.  The key areas which require improvement have been highlighted by inspectors in the attached report.
There were many aspects of the academy that were seen as strengths by the Ofsted team, and we must celebrate this as evidence that the changes made so far are working.  We have come a long way in less than 4 years, whilst managing a pandemic situation very well.  
We are proud to say that students enjoy coming to school and feel safe here.  Safeguarding is effective.  Our work on personal development, through our Personal Health and Social Education and Careers programme, was seen as a strength.  We have a strong and ambitious intent across the whole academy and high expectations of our students, which was commented upon favorably by the inspection team.  The work we have done on the development of reading and vocabulary is strong and continues to develop.  Additionally, our sixth form provision is strong, with students enthusiastic and achieving well across the board.  The leadership opportunities for our students is strong, with student leaders in the library and acting as anti-bullying ambassadors.  
We will be refining our action plans on the aspects identified with our staff and we will publish these for you to see shortly.  In the meantime, if you have any questions or would like to speak to the leadership team about any aspect, please do not hesitate to contact us at school.  We will be hosting an open parents’ meeting at school on Thursday 12th May 3.30pm to 5.30pm and you are invited to come and speak with the leadership team about any specific concerns or questions you might have.  If you intend to attend this meeting, please let us know by replying to this email.
We believe that the academy has come a long way in the last 3 and a half years and this is evidenced in the hugely supportive messages received from parents and through student voice and we are sure that you will also be disappointed with this outcome.  Your ongoing support means a lot to us and is greatly appreciated.
All staff in the academy are committed to providing the best education for the students at North Kesteven Academy and to make the necessary improvements quickly.
Yours sincerely,


Mrs J Tunnicliffe		Mr J Sloan
Headteacher			Chair of Governors
